
York First Church of the Brethren 
Called Congregational Meeting 

August 18, 2013 
 
 

The meeting was called to order by Melinda Carlson at 12:05 PM for the purpose of voting on 
whether to call Andy Buckwalter to the half-time position of Director of Youth Ministries.  Andy 
would be in a shared full-time position with Bermudian Church of the Brethren.  Pastor Don 
explained that there would be two votes taken.  The first vote would be to call Andy to the 
position.  The second vote would be to accept the salary package that had been prepared by 
the search committee.  Both votes would be tallied with the votes from the Bermudian 
congregation and the results would be announced later in the day.  Melinda reminded everyone 
that only members were able to vote. 
 
The first vote, to call, was taken.   
 
The salary package was distributed to those who needed a copy and a question and answer 
period was opened.  It was mentioned that Bermudian church would issue Andy’s pay check 
and furnish his insurance.  Each church would pay 50% of his salary and benefits.  It was 
stressed that his title would be Director, not youth minister.  He would report to the Christian Ed 
Team and Pastor Don. 
 
The second vote, to accept the salary package, was taken. 
 
The meeting was closed at 12:20 PM with a benediction given by Pastor Don. 
 
 
Submitted by Mary Esther Anderson 


